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Cottage Street School PTO Membership Meeting

Minutes from October 4, 2012 

Meeting began at 7:03 p.m. adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

31 people present 

Welcome and Introductions

Superintendent Timothy Farmer and School Committee Chair Laura Salomons spoke about the exciting yearlong process of writing the Sharon Public Schools Strategic Plan. They gave us two handouts. A link to the complete Plan can be found here: http://www.sharon.k12.ma.us/pages/Sharon_Public_Schools
After discerning the “S.W.O.T.” of Sharon Public Schools – the strengths, weaknesses, opportunities and threats - ten core values and four major goals were created by a dedicated team of volunteers, and will be the focus of the next 5 years. 

Varla Smith, Elementary Science and Social Studies Coordinator, spoke about the upcoming S.T.E.M. (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math) Challenge Day in February. Physics students from the high school will help Cottage students with a design challenge, incorporating math and data collection. The STEM Committee received a grant from the Sharon Education Foundation for this event. We need 2 – 3 parent volunteers to shop for supplies and prep them for Cottage students. 

Committee Updates:

a) NStar Fundraiser Chairperson said the expected kick-off for this fundraiser will be October 16 with two school assemblies about energy conservation followed by two weeks of CFL light bulb sales. 100% of the funds go to the PTO. A parent asked if we will get the dead-bulb return bags. We will look into it. 

b) Brick Fundraiser – We need a new person to take over this project as the current chairperson is stepping down after this year. All the hard work has been done. It’s just a matter of popping in new bricks as people buy them. 

Approved September 6, 2012 meeting minutes by voice.
Committee updates continued:
a) Membership/Directory – 

Directory Participation: 260 families out of 367   (71%)

Family Membership: 235 families out of 367   (64%) --  last year was 66%

Teacher/Staff Membership: 64% this year of all staff -- last year was 75%
although this year 74% of full-time have joined

Additional Tax Deductible Donations: $310

Total Income: $6517.50 -- last year was $5730

b) Fun Fair – still seeking a third co-chair and someone to take on the Raffles. Could be a committee of people?

c) Box Tops – today was the fall deadline. They will be counted up and sent in.

d) Programming – 3rd graders will have visit from Channel 7 weather person; 1st graders will have visit from Abe Lincoln in February; Southwick Zoo Mobile will be coming along with Chip’s Challenge re: plastic bags. There will be all-school program in February, “World of Wonder”. 

e) Popcorn Fridays – begin tomorrow! A parent asked if choking hazards of popcorn are discussed. Mr. Madden asks teachers to not allow kids to eat the popcorn while running around outside. 

f) KidStuff coupon book fundraiser - $2000+ in sales as of today, which means $1000 in profit for PTO. One class got theirs late and they have extra time to order/return.

g) Birthday Books – Order forms are available on the PTO website. It’s helpful to get orders in 1-2 weeks in advance.

h) Playground updates – all installed except for basketball hoops and backboards. Picnic tables all refinished. The new equipment was enjoyed at the Back to School BBQ!

i) School Photos – we are aware that there were many problems with the orders this time. We encourage all families who desire them to have retakes done on 10/18! Please also call the LifeTouch company (phone number on packet) to lodge complaints. We’ve never had these types of printing issues before, but they want our business and will make it right. 

Principal’s Report

1) MCAS results were sent home. We met our targets! We will look at areas for improvement. 

A parent asked about PARCC Assessments (Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers). Mr. Madden says there are network issues to be resolved. There may come a time when we switch to PARCC from MCAS but there will always be something like MCAS. 

2) i-Ready – Cottage is implementing a new universal screening tool called iReady.  The teachers are currently getting trained in how to administer this computerized assessment.  Each student will take a math and English Language Arts assessment on the computer.  The program will then give data to the teacher to help guide classroom instruction.  This type of assessment will occur at least three times a year.  More information will follow as teachers start using the program. 
3) Walking Wednesday happened yesterday. It was a bit drizzly, but it’s a great event to get people out of their cars and on their feet. We will post the stops on the website for future dates. 
4) Cougar TV – new equipment donated by PTO is in use by the 5th graders for weekly broadcasts and other events. We have a new flat-screen monitor in the entry hallway to show picture slideshows and other information. 

5) Green Team – We are now a registered “Green Ribbon School”. The parent volunteers have been busy with green activities with the students. “Every student is on the Green Team!”

6) Artist in Residence Program – will focus on the Cougar values. Murals will be created around the school based on each of the values. More info to come.

Treasurer’s Report

Our Treasurer Liz Theiler took us through the current budget, noting recent expenditures. 

New Business

Halloween Bingo Night – October 29 at 6:30pm. Bring a carved pumpkin for the pumpkin contest. Costumes are optional. No candy will be served; prizes will be awarded. 

Yearbook pictures – please submit photos, please! We put together a 40-page full color yearbook at the end of the year and we put in as many pics as we can. 

PTO Meets the 1st Thursday of the month at 7:00pm in the Cottage Street School Library

Free Childcare is provided

Contact us at: CSSPTO@gmail.com
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